
THE MALAWI STOCK EXCHNAGE (MSE) AND PUBLIC PRIVATE PARTNERSHIP COMMISSION (PPPC) SIGN 

STRATEGIC MoU TO STRENGTHEN PPPs AND DRIVE INVESTMENT IN MALAWI  

On 20 November 2024, the Public Private Partnership Commission (PPPC) 

and the Malawi Stock Exchange (MSE) signed a Memorandum of 

Understanding (MoU) at the MSE offices, marking a strategic partnership to 

promote the growth of Public Private Partnerships (PPPs) in Malawi. This 

collaboration aims to strengthen the PPP framework, drive infrastructure 

development, enhance service delivery and attract investments. 

The PPPC, mandated under the PPP Act of 2022, facilitates PPPs and 

privatization, while the MSE, governed by the Financial Services Act of 2010 

and the Securities Act of 2010, operates a transparent and regulated 

securities market. Together, the institutions will work to enhance financing 

solutions for PPP projects, improve project feasibility and achieve financial 

closure. 

The MoU formalizes this partnership, focusing on improving PPP financing 

modalities, increasing project feasibility and fostering public participation, 

including engaging stock market-registered entities, to achieve shared 

objectives.  

Mr. John Robson Kamanga, MSE CEO, and Mr. Patrick 

Kabambe, PPPC CEO, shake hands after signing the MoU, 

symbolizing trust, partnership and a shared commitment 

to achieving common goals  

Mr. John Robson Kamanga, CEO of MSE, 

delivering remarks on the significance of the 

MoU during the signing ceremony. 

Mr. Patrick Kabambe, CEO of PPPC, 

delivering remarks on the significance of the 

MoU during the signing ceremony. 

Mrs. Kelline Kondowe, MSE Chief Operating Officer, 

signing the MoU as the witness for MSE, and Mrs. Emily 

Kwatani, PPPC Director of Project Development and 

Transactions, signing as the witness for PPPC  

From left to right: Mrs. Kelline Kondowe, Mr. John Robson 

Kamanga, Mr. Patrick Kabambe and Mrs. Emily Kwatani 

commemorate the successful signing of the MoU between 

MSE and PPPC. 

A cross-section of MSE and PPPC staff members during 

the MoU signing ceremony. 

Mr. Patrick Kabambe, CEO of PPPC, 

delivering remarks on the significance of the 

MoU during the signing ceremony. 

Group photo of MSE and PPPC staff members 

at the MoU signing ceremony between the 

two organizations. 


